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Trustees of the New Castle Common

Meeting Minutes
Special Meeting - September 28, 2009
A special meeting of the Trustees was held on Monday, September 28, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall.
Present:  Mr. Viola, presiding; Mr. Alfree, Mr. Appleby, Mr. Castagno, Mr. Gallagher, Ms. Ross, Dr. Yacucci; Mr. Taylor and Ms. MacDonough.   This number constituted a quorum.
Absent:  Ms. Fiske, Mr. Gambacorta, Mr. Peden, Mr. Wilson

Mr. Viola called the meeting to order.  The primary purpose of this special meeting is to consider funding, timing and scope of critical stormwater and flood mitigation projects to benefit the City of New Castle.  Due to the urgent nature of these issues, and the need for the timely development of a course of action, it was not possible to give a seven-day notice period.  A meeting notice was posted at least 24 hours in advance of the Special Meeting, in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act. 
Mr. Appleby described the three projects, which are proposed to be financed with federal stimulus funds funneled through the Delaware Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund (see letter dated August 27, 2009 from the State Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control).
He then gave a detailed presentation of the financing scheme, which allows for one-half of the $1.3 million loan to be completely forgiven and for an amortization schedule of the balance at 2% interest over five years.  The City of New Castle needs to demonstrate a commitment by September 30 that funds are available for initial engineering and permitting costs; the City is contemplating a referendum but will not be able to accomplish that by September 30.  (It is expected that $190,000 would be needed by October 27 and an additional $80,000 from October 27 –December 15, 2009.)  
The Board was in general agreement that these projects are viable, needed, long overdue, and most importantly represent exactly the type of improvements that the Trust mission prescribes.
After discussion of various contingencies and scenarios, Mr. Appleby moved to commit $190,000 in Trust funds to the engineering and permitting cost of the three drainage projects through October 27, 2009, in order to enable the City to move forward on making arrangements to fund the balance of the project costs and meet the program deadline.  Mr. Gallagher seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Taylor will draft a letter to the City summarizing the action.
At 7:50 p.m. Mr. Alfree moved to adjourn the regular meeting and convene in Executive Session for purposes of discussing matters of real estate and litigation.  The Board reconvened at 8:15 p.m.
Mr. Alfree moved to approve the signing of paperwork, with certain wording modifications by Mr. Taylor, in connection with the Fire Company’s application and proposal to improve the boat ramp at the foot of Third Street.  The motion carried.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kathleen MacDonough
Executive Secretary
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